Presidência da República Federativa do Brasil
Palácio do Planalto
Praça dos 3 Poderes
Brasília–DF  CEP 70150-900

Brasil

Place, date, year
Your Excellency, 

First of all I would like to thank you for taking the time to read this letter. On behalf of Amnesty International, the worldwide organisation for the defense of Human Rights, I respectfully refer to you the case of Alexandre Anderson de Souza, the president of AHOMAR.
 AHOMAR the Association of Men and Women of the Sea, AHOMAR), is a fishermen’s association in the Guanabara Bay in the state of Rio de Janeiro, where fishermen repair their nets and prepare small vessels for fishing expeditions into the bay. Alexandre has long denounced development in the bay which he claims is causing serious, long-term environmental damage, threatening his members’ livelihoods. 

Since 2007, Alexandre has led AHOMAR in a protest against Petrobras’s, 8 billion dollar Complexo Petroquímico do Rio de Janeiro (Rio de Janeiro Petrochemical Complex or COMPERJ) - a refinery and processing plant which is one of the biggest projects yet undertaken by Brazil’s oil giant. On several occasions, Petrobras has publicly refuted accusations of poor environmental practice and any direct or indirect involvement in the intimidation of AHOMAR members, saying that it “is a socially and environmentally responsible company and it demands the same from its suppliers.”

 In 2009 AHOMAR staged a protest in which members anchored their boats along the pipeline site, halting work for 38 days. Since the 2009 protest, Alexandre and his wife Daize Menezes de Souza have been repeatedly threatened. He has survived six attempts on his life. Four members of AHOMAR have been killed since 2009. 

I ask you urgently to thoroughly investigate all threats against Alexandre Anderson de Souza as well as other association members, give them full protection, launch an investigation into the four killings and bring those responsible to justice. I also ask you to fully implement the State Programme for the Protection of Human Rights Defenders and reinstate a permanent police presence in Praia de Mauá, near AHOMAR’s headquarters.

Of equal importance is a thorough investigation into  environmental impacts of development in the bay on local fishing industry and actively uphold the rights of Rio’s small fishing communities.
 It would be much appreciated if  you, despite your busy schedule, will find the time to send me a     reply  to acknowledge that my letter has been received by you. I also would like to be informed about the actions taken to improve the situation of AHOMAR and its members.
Yours Sincerely,
Your Name and address
CC: Ambassadeur van de Federale Republiek Brazilië, Mauritskade 19, 2514 HD 'S-Gravenhage 
